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Update from Dr. Stephen Maren, CPI Chair 
---------------------------------------------------- 
March CPI News – The Council of Principal Investigators Executive Committee (CPI-EC) met with 
administrators on Wednesday, March 3, 2021.  Discussions and updates during the CPI-EC meeting were 
on Research Compliance and Biosafety Programs.  Discussions were also on buildings that sustained 
significant damage during the past winter storm.  CPI-EC plans to invite Jerry Strawser, Facilities, to provide 
a post-storm update.  Research Compliance and Biosafety Program updates will be shared with all PIs and 
guests at the March 10th CPI General Meeting. 
  
I invite you to contact me, Dr. David Stelly, 2020-2021 CPI Vice Chair at cpi@tamu.edu or Rebecca 
Luckey, rluckey@tamu.edu, for more information or to suggest agenda items for CPI’s monthly 
meetings.  The CPI Executive Committee continues to meet with the interim president, interim provost and 
chancellor on a regular basis. 
  
CPI Contacts–The complete 2020-2021 roster of CPI Representatives and the CPI Executive Committee 
can be found on the CPI website at https://cpi.tamu.edu/membership/2020-2021_Membership. Previous 
membership lists can be found in the council archive.  
 
 

AnSRS4U presentation – Understanding Research Security  
-------------------------------------------------- 
The next Texas A&M University Sponsored Research Services (SRS) AnSRS4U presentation will be on 
the topic of Understanding Research Security on March 25, 2021 at 10:00am.  
 
This session will provide an overview of current U.S. Government requirements for disclosing foreign 
conflicts of commitment and financial conflict of interest. The presenters will discuss the current threat to 
academia, provide examples of the threat within The Texas A&M University System, and outline a 
number of measures the federal government has implemented within the research ecosystem to counter 
this threat. 
 
This program will be presented by Kevin Gamache, Ph.D., Chief Research Security Officer for the A&M 
System and Lauren Schroeder, System Director of Export Control Programs. 
 
Questions in advance are encouraged.   If you have questions on research security that you would like to 
have addressed, please email them in advance to ansrs4u@tamu.edu. 

SRS will record the presentation and it will available at a later time for anyone to access.  Recordings and 
slides of the previous AnSRS4U presentations are available via the SRS website at https://srs.tamu.edu 
under the Resources link and then select AnSRS4U. 
 
Participation will be via Zoom. The Zoom meeting information is below.   You will need to register in 
advance for this presentation.      
 
SRS looks forward to your participation.    Feel free to forward this on to your colleagues.   If they are not 
receiving this notices via the SRS listserv they can email ansrs4u@tamu.edu and request to be added to 
the listserv. 
 
You are invited to a Zoom meeting.  
AnSRS4U Understanding Research Security 
When: March 25, 2021 10:00 AM Central Time (US and Canada)  
 
Register in advance for this meeting: 
https://tamu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYqf-itrzMjHtJ0-jUs1UJtlYVhtqNeLdDH  
 
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting. 

mailto:cpi@tamu.edu
mailto:rluckey@tamu.edu
https://cpi.tamu.edu/membership/2020-2021_Membership
http://cpi.tamu.edu/archives
mailto:ansrs4u@tamu.edu
https://srs.tamu.edu/
mailto:ansrs4u@tamu.edu
https://tamu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJYqf-itrzMjHtJ0-jUs1UJtlYVhtqNeLdDH
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Innovation Partners  
---------------------------------------------------- 
It is the mission of Innovation Partners to partner with and educate Texas A&M University and Health 
Science Center faculty and staff on translating laboratory innovations to the marketplace.  
  
SBIR/STTR Webinar Series: March 24, 31, and April 7 
Whether this year will be your first time submitting an SBIR or STTR proposal or you have submitted 
several before, this three-part webinar series will help get you or your lab/company ready to submit. 
This informative series will communicate key differences between agencies, what to look for when 
deciding which agency to submit to, pre-proposal requirements, and best practices for submitting a 
successful proposal. There is not cost to attend. 
Attendees will walk away with a better understanding of what they need to be thinking about before they 
are ready to submit an SBIR or STTR grant proposal. 
 
All sessions are from 4pm-6pm CST. 
Sign up at this link or on our website at https://tamuip.tamu.edu/events/ 
  
   
Latest Publication 
View our latest publication, the Innovation Partners 2020 Annual Report, State of the Portfolio on our 
website https://tamuip.tamu.edu/about/ under “Quick Links.” 
 

 
AnSRS4U presentation – Time and Effort Reporting  
---------------------------------------------------- 
The April Texas A&M University Sponsored Research Services (SRS) AnSRS4U presentation will be on 
the topic of Time & Effort Reporting.  The presentation will be held via Zoom on April 15, 2021 at 
10:00am.  
 
Texas A&M University receives substantial funding from the federal government and other sources in 
support of sponsored projects. The Office of Management and Budget (OMB) requires recipients of 
federal funding to maintain a system that documents and supports individual distribution of activities and 
associated payroll charges to sponsored agreements. Texas A&M University applies these standards 
through the SSO Time and Effort System.  
 
Do you have questions about time and effort, or are you familiar with time and effort but need a refresher? 
The Texas A&M Research Administration Office will be answering all your time & effort questions 
Thursday April 15, 2021 at 10:00 am.   
 
Questions in advance are encouraged.   If you have questions on time & effort that you would like to have 
addressed, please email them in advance to ansrs4u@tamu.edu. 

SRS will record the presentation and it will available at a later time for anyone to access.  Recordings and 
slides of the previous AnSRS4U presentations are available via the SRS website at https://srs.tamu.edu 
under the Resources link and then select AnSRS4U. 
 

Participation will be via Zoom. The Zoom meeting information is below.   You will need to register in 
advance for this presentation.      
 
SRS looks forward to your participation.   Feel free to forward this on to your colleagues.   If they are not 
receiving this notices via the SRS listserv they can email ansrs4u@tamu.edu and request to be added to 
the listserv. 
 

https://tamu.zoom.us/webinar/register/3916124548076/WN_FQPgoMcmTfWiMl1P7HjYwg
https://tamuip.tamu.edu/events/
https://tamuip.tamu.edu/wp-content/uploads/2020/11/2020-State-of-the-Portfolio-Report_web-version.pdf
https://tamuip.tamu.edu/about/
mailto:ansrs4u@tamu.edu
https://srs.tamu.edu/
mailto:ansrs4u@tamu.edu
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You are invited to a Zoom meeting.  
AnSRS4U Time & Effort Reporting 
When: Apr 15, 2021 10:00 AM Central Time (US and Canada)  
 
Register in advance for this meeting: 
https://tamu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJAlcuGgpj0tGdZiIuyDD6X5iDgeKwA5GgnN 
   
 
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting. 
 

 
Virtual Biologic Workshop, April 13-14, 2021 
-------------------------------------------------- 
U.S. Customs and Border Protection along with Texas A&M's Cross-Border Threat Screening and Supply 
Chain Defense DHS Center of Excellence are hosting a virtual event to explore the requirements for 
international importation and exportation of biological shipments for testing and research purposes. The 
two-day virtual workshop is intended for an audience interested in learning more about the regulatory 
requirements that must be followed when importing and exporting biological materials. Representatives 
from several federal government agencies will discuss their responsibilities and regulatory requirements 
relating to the international importation of biological shipments for testing and/or research. Please email 
cbts@ag.tamu.edu for registration information. 
 

 
COVID Report Form 

-------------------------------------------------- 
Reminder, there is a new online COVID Report Form that should be utilized if you are reporting 
information on individuals with confirmed or suspected COVID-19. 
 
Utilize this link: 
https://redcap.tamhsc.edu/surveys/?s=4HAMAHC98D 
  
If you are reporting on another individual, please remember to keep all information strictly confidential. 
 
 

 
eRA Commons landing page updates and implementation of a Two-Factor 
Authentication process effective September 15, 2021 (resubmission from 
February 2021) 
---------------------------------------------------- 
eRA Commons will be unveiling a new landing page Tuesday, January 12, 2021.  The streamlined design 
will utilize a navigation icon in the upper left corner of the page.  For more information and screenshots, 
please click the following link: https://nexus.od.nih.gov/all/2020/12/22/new-era-commons-screens-are-
almost-here/ 
 
According to the NIH eRA Commons website, a new log-in method (login.gov) will be required in 2021 for 
the users of eRA Commons, Commons Mobile, IAP and ASSIST.  This new initiative will allow researchers 
and administrators the ability to log into multiple sites using a single username and password. 
 
The requirement will be phased in for reviewers meeting by meeting, effective for review meetings February 
1, 2021 and beyond.  As the reviewers are enabled for meetings, their accounts will be transitioned to 
require login.gov to access IAR.  All users of eRA Commons, ASSIST, IAR and Commons Mobile are 
encouraged to switch prior to the mandatory deadline of September 15, 2021. 
 

https://tamu.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJAlcuGgpj0tGdZiIuyDD6X5iDgeKwA5GgnN
mailto:cbts@ag.tamu.edu
https://redcap.tamhsc.edu/surveys/?s=4HAMAHC98D
https://nexus.od.nih.gov/all/2020/12/22/new-era-commons-screens-are-almost-here/
https://nexus.od.nih.gov/all/2020/12/22/new-era-commons-screens-are-almost-here/
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At this time, you may only have one login.gov account associated with one eRA Commons account. (If you 
have multiple TAMU affiliated eRA Commons accounts, you will need a login.gov account for each 
Commons account.) 
 
Guidance for investigators can be found at  https://era.nih.gov/register-accounts/access-era-modules-via-
login-gov.htm, under the “Initial Setup at login.gov” heading.  There is also a link for frequently asked 
questions that may be of assistance. https://era.nih.gov/faqs.htm#XXIV  
 
Should you have any questions, you may contact your SRS proposal administrator. 
 
 

FREE Microscopy Consultations MIC (resubmission from February 2021) 
--------------------------------------------------  
The Microscopy and Imaging Center is offering FREE microscopy consultations if you are willing 
to walk and talk around campus following social distancing protocols. How it works: Email the staff 
member you would like to have a free microscopy consultation with and schedule a walking session. Meet 
up outside of ILSB at the scheduled time and walk around campus following social distancing protocols 
and asking all of your microscopy-related questions. 
 
You MUST maintain a distance of 6 feet or greater between you and the staff member of your choice.  
 
You MUST wear a mask. More information can be found at: https://microscopy.tamu.edu/event/free-
microscopy-consultations/. 
 
 

Maestro Changes Affecting You (resubmission from February 2021) 
--------------------------------------------------  
In an effort to continually reduce researcher burden and improve research administration processes, the 
following enhancements will be coming mid-February 2021: 
 
Proposal processing  
Primary Investigator will no longer be receiving Compliance and Reporting code tasks. When proposal is 
submitted for institutional electronic routing and approval  

 Primary Investigator will review proposal and complete 3 research compliance items  

o Human Subjects 

o Animals (Vertebrates) 

o Export Control -International Collaboration, 

 Primary Investigator will check if the following 4 reporting codes apply to their research 

o Deepwater Horizon Oil Spill (Y/N) 

o Underrepresented Student Included (Y/N) 

o STEM Education Program (Y/N) 

o COVID-19 Related Research (Y/N), and 

 Primary Investigator will confirm reporting credit and conflict of interest applicability for all 

proposal personnel. 

Award and Project processing 
When award documents are received and project record is established, Primary Investigator will receive 
two tasks: 

 Task to review and complete full compliance statement that includes all TAMUS monitored 

research compliance items. The statement is divided in different compliance groups for easier 

navigation, clarity of information needed, and user friendliness. Once task completed, any 

items marked ‘Yes’ (applicable) will send notification to the respective Compliance Official for 

that item with all data provided in the statement. 

https://era.nih.gov/register-accounts/access-era-modules-via-login-gov.htm
https://era.nih.gov/register-accounts/access-era-modules-via-login-gov.htm
https://era.nih.gov/faqs.htm#XXIV
https://microscopy.tamu.edu/event/free-microscopy-consultations/
https://microscopy.tamu.edu/event/free-microscopy-consultations/
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 Task to review and complete Higher Education Research and Development Survey reporting 

codes. 

 

Change to NIH Salary Cap (resubmission from February 2021) 
--------------------------------------------------  
Since 1990, Congress has legislatively mandated a limitation on direct salary for individuals under NIH 
awards. The mandate appears in the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021 (Public Law 116-260), 
signed into law on December 27, 2020, which provides authority for NIH to incur obligations for Fiscal 
Year 2021. 
 
The Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2021 restricts the amount of direct salary to Executive Level II of 
the Federal Executive pay scale. The Office of Personnel Management recently released new salary 
levels for the Executive Pay Scale. Effective January 3, 2021, the salary limitation for Executive Level II is 
$199,300. 
Reference: 
NOT-OD-21-057: Guidance on Salary Limitation for Grants and Cooperative Agreements FY 2021 
(nih.gov) 
 
 

Certified Research Administrator Exam Review Sessions (resubmission from 
February 2021) 
--------------------------------------------------   
TAMU Sponsored Research Services (SRS) beginning in February 2021 will host a series of review 
sessions in preparation for the Certified Research Administrator (CRA) exam.  These sessions held via 
Zoom consist of weekly presentations and additional study material.  SRS has been continually offering 
these session since 2016.  For the fall 2020 session, there were participants from TAMU, TAMHSC, 
TAMUG, AgriLife, TTI, TEES, TAMUCC and TAMUI.  
 
The TAMU Vice President for Research, Dr. Mark Barteau and SRS encourages their staff engaged in 
research administration to earn the CRA certification.  An eligibility requirement for the CRA is a combination 
of years of profession experience in research administration and education.  The sessions are open to all 
TAMUS staff.  Over 55 employees on the College Station campus have obtained the CRA designation.  
Earning the designation of Certified Research Administrator means that an individual has met the 
requirements of the Research Administrators Certification Council’s (RACC) eligibility requirements and 
has demonstrated a level of knowledge necessary for a person to be a professional research or sponsored 
programs administrator.  RACC was created to promote a culture of integrity and competency in the 
profession of sponsored research administration. To learn more about RACC and the certification process 
visit the RACC website at | RACC (cra-cert.org). 
 
Contact David Hollingsworth, dhollingsworth@tamu.edu in SRS if you want to participate in the review 
sessions or want more information. 
 
 

Updates to Existing Proposal & Award Policy-related Guidance 
-------------------------------------------------- 
The Foundation has made updates to the following guidance on the NSF website based on inquiries that 
we are receiving from the community: 
  

 Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) on NSF’s Implementation of OMB Memorandum M-20-26; 

 FAQs on Current & Pending Support; and 

 NSF-approved Formats for the Biographical Sketch website. 
  

https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-OD-21-057.html
https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/NOT-OD-21-057.html
https://cra-cert.org/
mailto:dhollingsworth@tamu.edu
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.nsf.gov/bfa/dias/policy/covid19/covid19faqs_m2026proposerandawardee.pdf__;!!KwNVnqRv!R6PziBhTP1jsagfhznApdjLniXyOepzaCKtgSvwj8om8ziMd3eYS1_wAmjHNRg$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.nsf.gov/bfa/dias/policy/papp/pappg20_1/faqs_cps20_1.pdf__;!!KwNVnqRv!R6PziBhTP1jsagfhznApdjLniXyOepzaCKtgSvwj8om8ziMd3eYS1_zFyT_FKQ$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.nsf.gov/bfa/dias/policy/biosketch.jsp__;!!KwNVnqRv!R6PziBhTP1jsagfhznApdjLniXyOepzaCKtgSvwj8om8ziMd3eYS1_ybUpJi_w$
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Updated guidance includes clarifications on professional appointments, research endeavors, principal 
investigators working outside the U.S. for an extended period of time, and reporting on in-kind support and 
outside consulting activities.  Please direct any questions to policy@nsf.gov.   
 
 

Updates to Research.gov 
----------------------------------------------------  
National Science Foundation (NSF) enabled three new proposal types in the Research.gov Proposal 
Submission System. These are the Rapid Response Research (RAPID), EArly-concept Grants for 
Exploratory Research (EAGER), and Research Advanced by Interdisciplinary Science and Engineering 
(RAISE) proposal types.  
RAPID, EAGER, and RAISE Proposals 

 Proposers can now select a RAPID, EAGER, or RAISE proposal in the Research.gov proposal 
creation wizard, in addition to the existing Research proposal option. 

 New automated compliance checks for RAPID, EAGER, and RAISE proposals have been added to 
Research.gov  

 
Prior to submission of a RAPID or Eager proposal, PI(s) must contact the NSF Program Officer(s) whose 
expertise is most germane to the proposal topic to ascertain that submission of a proposal is appropriate.  
For a RAISE proposal the PI(s) must receive approval to submit a proposal from at least two NSF Program 
Officers, in intellectually distinct programs, whose expertise is most germane to the proposal topics. 
 
 

Limited Submission Proposal Opportunities 

-------------------------------------------------- 
The Division of Research has implemented a brand new proposal submission and review portal. The 
system will be used for limited submissions and most internal grant programs. You will find available 
opportunities at: https://tamu.infoready4.com/#limitedsubmissions. The limited submission office will be 
phasing in the portal as new limited submission opportunities arise. If you have any questions, please 
contact limitedsubmissions@tamu.edu or Shelly Martin at 979-862-2233. 
 
 

Proposal Assistance for Large Multidisciplinary Funding Opportunities 
-------------------------------------------------- 
The Division of Research, Research Development Services, offers free assistance to teams pursuing large 
multidisciplinary funding opportunities. To learn more about the types of assistance offered or to request 
assistance, see the one-pager included in this edition of the CPI newsletter, click here, or contact Dr. 
Candice Jongsma (cgjongsma@tamu.edu). 
 
 

Bulletin for Principal Investigators 
-------------------------------------------------- 
The Division of Research at Texas A&M University publishes a weekly bulletin about research.  The 
Research Bulletin accepts news items about researchers and their teams from the colleges, schools, 
campuses and agencies within the Texas A&M research enterprise, including honors, funding, 
presentations, and appearances in news media. Click here to subscribe or unsubscribe to the bulletin. 

mailto:policy@nsf.gov
https://tamu.infoready4.com/#limitedsubmissions
mailto:limitedsubmissions@tamu.edu
https://vpr.tamu.edu/division-units/research-development-services/RDS_Large_Proposal_Checklist_and_Services_Final.pdf
mailto:cgjongsma@tamu.edu
https://listserv.tamu.edu/cgi-bin/wa?SUBED1=DOR-PI-BULLETIN&A=1

